

## **Kendrick School Sixth Form**

## **UCAS COVID-19 Statement**

Kendrick School is an 11-18 selective girls' school with academy status. It is a relatively small school with 800 students, 280 of which are in the Sixth Form, with around 50 new students joining the school in the Sixth Form.

Kendrick School closed as a result of coronavirus on Tuesday 24th March and did not fully reopen until September. We began a programme of remote learning for students that involved teachers using Google Classroom to set work for students and hold online meetings where appropriate.

A small number of students were also invited back into school for extra academic and pastoral support where required in July but all were supported throughout the lockdown period. We resumed schooling for all year groups in September with an altered school day to encourage year group bubbles and less movement around the school.

Our end of Year 12 exams took place in June via Google Classroom. There has been very little or no impact upon the ability of staff to formulate accurate UCAS predicted grades or the referencing process. We are confident that our UCAS process has been carried out with the usual diligence and is suitably representative of our students' abilities.